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SAVE THE DATE 
 

2019 REGION II  

LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE 
 

 
 

Embassy Suites 
Creedmoor Road 

Raleigh, North Carolina 
 

October 3-5, 2019 
More information coming soon 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://cdn.abclocal.go.com/content/wtvd/images/cms/automation/images/3363054_1280x720.jpg&imgrefurl=https://abc11.com/business/report-downtown-raleigh-expansion-shows-growth-challenges/3362783/&docid=-jHuVqo4ZtjZhM&tbnid=D


Thank You 
To our  

Sponsors 
 

Gold Sponsors 

Bridgetek Sollutions LLC  (page 14) 

Carolina Training Associates  (page 21) 

Certiport, Inc  (page 11) 

ConnectView  (page 18) 

The Conover Company  (page 5) 

Learning Labs Inc   

Lenoir Community College  (page 3) 

ACT, Inc   

HQ 4th BDE ROTC   

 

Silver Sponsors 

Technical Training Aids   

 

Bronze Sponsors 

Pocket Nurse  (page 7) 

 

Please Support our Sponsors ! 
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 
Ruth Huff, NCACTE Executive Director 
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With the hurricanes, school closings and flooding, this has been a trying 

year for CTE Educators.  Hopefully things will begin to calm down and 
we will be able to continue our services and efforts without any more 

issues.  NCACTE has been busy with multiple activities to improve our 
services.   

 

NCACTE has a new email address -  

ncacte18@gmail.com 
 

Please begin using this email address immediately.  I will continue to monitor both email accounts for 

a while.  This is a more professional address and should serve us well. 
 

The Region II Conference this year will be held in North Carolina, October 3-5, 2019 at 
the Embassy Suites Hotel on Creedmoor Road, Raleigh (see front cover of this newsletter -

”Save the Date”).   As we begin planning, the Region II states involved have asked that we continue to 
provide a leadership strand and a best practices strand, providing attendees with information they can 

take home and use immediately.  If you would like to be presenter, a “call for presentations” 

announcement will be sent out the first of January.  I know North Carolina can provide great staff 
development, so plan ahead to help us create and hold a great conference. 

 
Since the last of August we have lost a large number of members that were grandfathered into our 

ACTE membership when we unified with ACTE.  ACTE has been working with us by sending e-blasts 

and email reminders, as well as our division leaders has been reminding those members to renew.  
We have been able to recruit new members and many are renewing.  I should have a new member 

count by January. 
 

We held our Fall Leadership Seminar and Board retreat in Kinston, NC.  I would like to thank Jessica 
Shimer for arranging the tours and some of the sessions, and Teresa Murphy (our Professional 

Development chairperson) for helping to plan the event. Those who attended had the chance to get 

to know and grow with each other and enjoyed some great sessions. 
 

The Spring Leadership Workshop will be held March 17-19, 2019 in Shelby, NC.  Our host 
will be Cleveland Community College.  Kaye Harris, our president, and her CTE director, Tony 

Fogleman will be assisting us to arrange a great staff development.  The committees and the Board of 

Directors will be meeting in the afternoon on Sunday, March 17th, to allow us time to promote tours 
and sessions.  Please join us as we continue the business of CTE for educators and students. 

Information should be available soon, with the details. Sumer Conference plans will be shared by our 
partner’s at DPI and Trey Michael will bring us an update on happenings within NC and CTE. 

 

We are in the midst of changes that will help our association grow and become stronger.  Please join 

us in the crusade to make improvements that will be become a positive influence for all involved. 

mailto:ncacte18@gmail.com
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From Your President…. 
Kaye Harris 

 

Hello NCACTE members,    
 
There are certain times in our lives where we think that what we do doesn’t 
matter so much. It’s easy to think that we could give up and do something 
easier with less stress, less drama. Then there are times when we realize 
how important it is to help young people find their passion. That has 
become abundantly clear to me in the last few days. 
 
I write this message to you tonight while sitting at my father’s bedside in 
the hospital. I know that might be a strange place to have an epiphany 
moment, but we don’t choose when those things happen and should have the clarity of mind to 
recognize when they do. 
 
Some of you know that my father was diagnosed over a year ago with pancreatic cancer. For the last 
three weeks he has been in the hospital in his final days of fighting this monster. A few nights ago I 
stayed with him overnight. It was an active and crazy night. He kept trying to get out of the bed, but 
wasn’t strong enough to do so. Bed alarms kept going off all over the oncology floor and phones kept 
ringing all night.  
 
His nurse, Kathryn, a young twenty-something ran from room to room making sure that everyone 
received the care they deserved. The more I watched her move the more I realized that I could never 
handle the pressure of her job. She’s working with very sick people and their families, often in their final 
days, and does her job with care and grace.  
 
It was at that moment that I thought I would take a crowd of rowdy teenagers or, as an animal science 
teacher, an animal giving birth any day over this chaos. One of you, though, probably influenced 
Kathryn to take on this labor of love.  Our students might not all be cut out to be nurses, but they’re cut 
out to be something. What an amazing gift we have to be able to have that kind of impact on another 
human being.  
 
My prayer for you this holiday season is that you realize your worth and cherish the ability you have to 
change lives. May God bless you with peace, love and rest as you move into a new year. 

A few images from our NCACTE Fall Conference in Kinston 
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GUIDANCE DIVISION 
 

Wow!  I can’t believe this school year is already half gone for all our Guidance and Career 
Development members!  Most of us are finishing up the first round of WorkKeys testing and 
looking forward to registration. 
  
I had the opportunity to attend the National ACTE Conference in San Antonio, Texas in 
November. The meetings, I attended, reinforced my belief in the value of our Guidance and 
Career Development division within our organization. Motivational speakers encouraged me to 
look at myself and my actions critically and to strive for continuous improvement. I have been 
able to meet and make friends with Career and Technical Educators from across the country 
through NCACTE and ACTE whom I never would have known without my membership. So I 
say Thank You for allowing me the opportunity to serve as your G&CD Division President. 
  
As we prepare for spring recruitment activities, don’t forget to recruit your fellow teachers to join 
us in NCACTE. We would like to highlight some of the great successes we have had this 
school year so far. 
 

 

Career Guidance Professional of the Year Regional Award 
 

The NCACTE Career Guidance Professional of the Year (CGPOY) recognizes career 
development coordinators and special populations coordinators who have demonstrated 
commitment to connecting students with opportunities for success, shown innovation in career 
exploration and development, and have advocated for CTE as a viable option for all students. 
 

Eligibility:   
Nominees must be currently employed full time as a career development coordinator or special 
populations coordinator and must have a minimum of three years of experience in his/her 
career develop-ment role.  Immediate past winners (regional/state winners from previous 
school year) are not eligible. 
 

Nominations should be completed using the link below; the nomination process will close 
March 15, 2019. 
 
http://bit.ly/CGPOYnominate 
 

Nominees will receive an application link via email.  Applications are due April 15, 2019.   
 
Regional winners will be announced during the CDC/SPC opening session at summer 
conference! 
 

Questions may be directed to Misty Wolfe (mwolfe@randolph.k12.nc.us). 

 
          Continued on next page 

http://bit.ly/CGPOYnominate
http://bit.ly/CGPOYnominate


Guidance Division, Continued 

 
 

CDC/SPC Mini Conference Recap 
 

The 2018 CDC/SPC Mini Conference was held on November 5th and 6th in Wilmington at the 
Hotel Ballast.  As is the tradition, we brought together many speakers, culminating with our 
Round Tables and the keynote speaker, Peyton Holland.  There are many changes and 
challenges coming with the passage of Perkins V this past summer.  John Kirkman provided us 
updates to the the implementation of the changes as well as explained the newly aligned 
organizational chart for CTE in Raleigh.  Trey Michels is focused on creating responsive teams 
that can keep us all leading the way in NC. 
 

Other conference topics included Insurance for Work Based Learning, Getting students 
engaged and excited about Entrepreneurship, Using Google Forms for Career Interest Surveys, 
and Digital Learning across MANY areas.  All of the Regional Coordinators hosted meetings for 
their members as well.  All 180 participants learned something new and earned badges--       
just ask any participant about their rockets, starfish, or tractors! 
 

We are already looking for a location for next fall and welcome anyone who would like to 
participate in organizing as well.  If you have questions, would like to learn more about how to 
get involved, please contact 
Nancy Harris 
(ndharris@wsfcs.k12.nc.us).  
Nancy was the conference 
planner this year and is the 
President-Elect for our NCACTE 
Guidance and Career 
Development Division. 



21 



22 

Trade & Industrial Education Division 
 

Darrin Bridges, President 

 

This has been a very motivating and exhilarating start for the Trade and Industrial 

Division this year. I would like to thank the new and renewing members, without you  

the organization would not exist.  Trade and Industry recently completed their Fall 

Workshop in Winston-Salem which turned out to be a huge success. The conference 

provided opportunities to learn about curriculum enhancement, updates from our 

regions, a chance to collaborate with teachers across the nation, and so much more.  

We had approximately 80 attendees this year. Thank you to all who helped this year  

from facilitating a session or giving your advice. All was appreciated! The next  

professional development opportunity for NCACTE is the Spring Conference. This is  

a great opportunity for your input with Summer Conference for Trade & Industry.  

Please consider attending this conference and if you have any questions do not hesitate 

to contact me. 



 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

February 2019 

Career & Technical Education Month 

 

March 17-19, 2019 
NCACTE Spring Professional Development 

Conference and Board of Directors’ Meeting 

Shelby, NC 

 

March 25-28, 2019 

ACTE National Policy Seminar  

Arlington, Virginia 

 

Spring, 2019  

Raleigh Legislative Policy Seminar  

Raleigh, NC 

 

May 1, 2019 

Nominations for ACTE / NCACTE Awards due 

 

July 14-18, 2019 

CTE Summer Conference  

Greensboro, NC  

 

October 3-5, 2019 

ACTE Region II Conference  

Raleigh, NC  

JOIN ACTE / NCACTE ONLINE 
Now it’s even easier to join !   

No more paper forms ! 
Follow this link to the membership site: 

http://ncacteonline.org/membership.html 
Cash, Check, VISA, Master Card,  
And American Express accepted. 
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Follow us on Facebook --  NCACTE 
 

North Carolina Association of  
Career and Technical Educators 

      ACTE MEMBERSHIP 

NEW Installment Plan for Dues 

 
ACTE has established a new installment 

plan for North Carolina members to pay 

in 4 installments in order to join our 

Association divided over 4 consecutive 

months.  You must pay online and use a 

credit card.  The first payment will be 

made when you join and then you will be 

charged for installment for the next 3 

consecutive months.   

 

Example: 

1st payment upon initial joining - Approx. 

$35.00 charged to your card. 

2nd payment (one month after first payment) 

- Approx. $35.00 charged.  

3rd payment  (one month after second 

payment) - Approx. $35.00 charged. 

 4th payment ( one month after 3rd payment, 

now paid in full) - Approx. $35.00 charged. 

Total Dues—$140.00 

 
(If you join the Administration or T&I division, your 

payments will vary due to a difference in division dues.) 

 

You must pay on the website.  See application 

form.  You will complete the form as usual 

and then just before you pay you will see the 

option for installments.  You will become a 

member with the first installment. 



  

 

Executive Committee: 

 1. President…………………………….…………..Kaye Harris 

 2. President-Elect………………………………......Chip Lucas 

 3. Immediate Past President…………………….Rodney Smith 

 4. Recording Secretary………………….........Shakema Wilson 

 5. Finance Officer…………………………………….Ray Huff 

 6. Parliamentarian………………………………Josh Singleton 

 7. Historian .…………………………………………..Bill Ellis 

 8. Vice-President. (Elected by BOD)……. …………Jeff Snead 

 9. Vice-President (Elected by BOD)…………...Darrin Bridges 

10.  Vice-President (President’s Division)…………..Chad Ayers 

11. Executive Director………………………………..Ruth Huff 

 

Vice Presidents: (representing divisions) 

12. Administration……………………………...Sharon Johnson 

* Agricultural Education …………………………Chad Ayers 

13. Business/Marketing Education……………….Heather Jones 

14. Curriculum & Instructional Mgmt……………...Kim Sexton 

15. Family and Consumer Sciences…………………Amy White 

* Guidance………………………………………….Jeff Snead 

16. Health Science Education……………………….Diane Wall 

17. New and Related Services………………...Brantley Murphy 

18. NC-Alive………………………………….Patricia Robinson 

19. Technology Education……………………….Steven Thorne 

* Trade and Industrial Education………………Darrin Bridges 

 

ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Director of Career & Technical Ed. NC DPI…………….Trey Michael 

 

Director of Career & Technical Ed. NC Community  

 College System………………………….....Robert Witchger 

 

 

Vice Presidents-Elect: (representing divisions) 

20. Administration……………………………….Robert Filter 

21. Agricultural Education………………...Jennifer Broadwell 

22. Business/Marketing Education………………Pam Brunner 

23. Curriculum & Instructional Mgmt……...Tammy Rowland 

24. Family and Consumer Sciences…………Michael Holman 

25. Guidance…………………………………….Nancy Harris 

26. Health Science Education…………………………..vacant 

27. New and Related Services………………………….vacant 

28. NC-Alive…………………………………..Kerry Baldwin 

29. Technology Education……………………….Chaka Shipp 

30. Trade and Industrial Education……………..Todd Hartsell 

 

Standing Committee Chairmen: 

31. Awards Chair………………………………..Derrick Fogg 

* Bylaws Chair………………………………Josh Singleton 

32. Legislation Chair…………………………….Allison Dees 

* Membership Chair (Immed. Past Pres.)……Rodney Smith 

33. Newsletter Chairman (and Editor)………Paul Heidepriem 

34. Nominations Chair…………………………….Kety Clark 

35. Past Presidents……………………………….Bena Weires 

36. Professional Development Chair………….Teresa Murphy 

37. Public Information Chair……………………...Tony Bello 

38. Resolutions Chair……………………………..Matt Harris 

* Strategic Plan Chair (President-Elect)………...Chip Lucas 

39. Tellers Chair………………………………...Lynn Hartley 

40. Ways and Means Chair…………………….Jessica Shimer 

 

ACTE Region 2 Policy Committee State Representative… 

               ...…Brantley Murphy 

Note: * denotes member already included in Board of Directors count. 

NCACTE BOARD OF DIRECTORS      2018-2019 

 

Check out the great resources     

offered by ACTE. 

 

 

We Would Like To  
Hear From You ! 

 

Do you have an article you’d like  

to submit for our Newsletter ?   
 

News from your school or CTSO? 
   

A classroom activity to share ? 
 

Send it to Paul Heidepriem,  

NCACTE Newsletter Editor, at  

pmheide@yahoo.com 
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https://www.acteonline.org/
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